TOWN OF WINDERMERE

Pro;l)osed Pavilion February 9, 2023
Public Site Walkthrough

PRESENT:

Council Members Andy Williams, Bill Martini, and Council-Elect Tom Stroup were present.
Town Manager Robert Smith, Town Clerk Dorothy Burkhalter, Public Works Director Tonya Elliott-
Moore, and John Fitzgibbon were also present.

1. THE WALKTHROUGH CALLED TO ORDER

Public Works Director Elliott-Moore opened the walkthrough at 9:00am. She then turned the
floor over to Mr. John Fitzgibbon.

2. WALKTHROUGH OF PROPOSED SITE PLAN

Mr. Fitzgibbon commented on past discussions/meetings regarding the Pavilion. He then commented
on facts and reviewed the layout of the proposed pavilion. Comments were made from the public
regarding the following: size, location, use, concessions, bathrooms, clarification of funding, stage
size, trees/protection, comments against the pavilion, landscaping, need for green space, moving
bathrooms to the back, number of possible events, switching bathrooms and concession stand,
proposed landscape, use for rear of pavilion, sound barriers, modifying current plans, downtown
being mostly residential, noise and traffic, in favor of a smaller stage — no concession stand -
bathrooms - and a better noise Ordinance, overwhelming in size, need for bathrooms,
expensive/cost, parachute type roof, food truck time shift, against being a destination spot, and having
pavilion match surrounding buildings.

3. OPEN FORUM

Discussion is included above.

4. ADJOURN:
Adjourned at 10:01am. b4 -
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Dorothy Burkhafter, Town Clerk Jim 0" Brien, Mayor
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